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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

June 25, 2006

6:02 P.M. – Janet N. opened meeting with a quiet time and the serenity prayer. 

Introduction for first time attendees.  Brian-GSR for Back to Basics Thursdays Fox Lake, also Katherine G. from Back to Basics meeting.

30 AA’s attending.

Anniversaries – Dan P. 2 yrs. And Rick T. 20 yrs. CONGRATULATIONS!!!!

DCM Janet N. suggested that we follow the Area’s new format for the District’s monthly meeting. Everyone agreed.
Secretary’s Report – Minutes as prepared by Alt Secretary Mary N-P. Were presented by Secretary Bob W. ** Note ** One correction- Special Needs report from last month was presented by Alt Greg D.

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K. submitted the monthly treasurer’s report that is as follows:  

Not much to report this month. Contributions were up. While there were many sizable donations, I would like to thank The After Work Study Group for their generous contribution. Expenses were routine. The ending balance does not exceed the $1,650.00 needed to have a surplus funds discussion, per the March 2005 resolution. I have figured budget expenses by committee. Any Committee chair interested in this info, please see me after the meeting.

Beginning Balance

$ 1,115.66

Income



$    894.00

Expenses


$(   443.63)

Ending Balance

$ 1,566.03

Prudent Reserve  

$ 1,470.23

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved unanimously.

GSR Reports – 


Steve K. – Round Lake has an Intergroup but no one ever attends the District meeting. Shouldn’t we go there and find out why?


John C. – There are flyers on the table for the After Work Study Group that meets on Tuesdays and Thursdays are going to meet at the Antioch Township for about 4-6 weeks.

Cheryl V. – From July 10-15 all meetings at the United Protestant Church in Grayslake are not having meetings there due to they are having a bible study at the rectory. The Thursday night Southsiders’ meeting will be at St. Gilbert’s Church in the same area as the District meeting.


Pete C. – Suggestion for a separate committee for “Bridging the Gap” to help people who are coming out of treatment, jails to help them find meetings. To be added on agenda for next month.

Old Business – 


2007 State Conference 



Steve K. – 75% of positions are filled. The conference is not going to have a separate website, the Area and other sites will be used as means of Internet updates. The theme of the Conference is “ Our 12th step work. Are we going to any lengths?” Next meeting is July 9th at Serenity House.


Workshop



Gary P. – Saturday morning workshops might be difficult to do here at St. Gilbert’s. A Sunday night workshop might be better for everyone. A fundraiser idea was mentioned to the District where flyers from groups would be made into a pamphlet and proceeds would be donated to Conference, possibly the Entertainment committee. After spiritual discussion, it was decided to go forward with the Slogan workshop as the main idea- “ Slogans – What they mean in our recovery “ Group conscious was made not to go forward with fundraiser.

New Business -


Carmela R. – 



Elections are coming in September. Please bring back to groups that the elections are coming up. There are guidelines to share in your groups for the committees’, and what is involved for each one.


Brian –



There will be a 1-day seminar for an intro to the 12 steps at Serenity House on July 22nd. This has been a very active and involved workshop in the past.

Committee Reports -  

Directory – John B.: There is 1 box left of directories, which should last a couple months. If there are any changes, please forward them onto me.

Answering Service – Eileen R.: From May 22 to Jun 18, our Answering Service responded to 122 calls. The breakdown is as follows:

Meetings
/Other information

59

Other Districts


21

12-Step




16
HungUup/WCB


  7
 

Solicitor/Wrong #/etc.

12




Misc.




  5

NA




  2


TOTAL



             122

Treatment Facilities – Scott S.: Present. No report.

Public Information – Carmela R.: Submitted to Area PI Chair the last 3 PI reports. Will bring newsletter reports to next meeting. We are in the Yellow Pages in Western Lake County with the proper phone number. If anyone finds difficulties with other directories, please let us know.

CPC – Pete C.:  Looking for someone who can speak Spanish, there is a Wellness fair on July 19th in Diamond Lake that would need someone. In this forum, there are questions and answers about AA for about 3 hours. Will also contact Spanish district to see if they have someone available.

Grapevine – Rick S.:  Bulk copies (50) are available through the Grapevine website. Will be giving away subscriptions to Grapevine in the raffle for Fall Breakfast, and also bringing both displays.

Literature – Gloria P.: Not present. No report.

Corrections – Lynn B.: The jails are in need of Big Books and 12&12, also Grapevines. Please stop faxing application forms to Rick Little at the jail. There is going to be a new application form to be filled out. Unfortunately Rick Little at the jail is overloaded and due to people not showing up when they say they would “AA is not a priority” at this time.

Newsletter – John C.: I am glad to see that sponsees are willing to write articles because of their sponsors are submitting articles. Please promote Conscious Contact at your groups. Please take extra copies to your meetings and remember to send in those articles.

Archives – Mark D.:  Mark is looking through the archive materials and has found old guidelines for committees and histories of groups, which is very interesting on how the groups were formed and the growth of our District over time.

Special Needs – Susan S.: Not present. No report.
Events – Felicia J.-Alt: October 22 the Fall Breakfast will be at the Hotel Morraine in Highwood. John B. from Lindenhurst is the speaker. Coffee is at 8am and breakfast at 9. Cost is $15. Flyers are printed and available next month. Groups can reserve a table for $150 CASH ONLY. 
Web Site – Jack B.: Not present. No report.

G.S.R. Contact Committee – Janet N.: Working with Secretary Bob to get more meetings that need GSR’s.

DCM Report – Janet N.:

I attended the Area Assembly June 17th and here are some highlights.


Reimbursement Requests for NIA Winter and Spring Assembly Expenses. Motion from the May 13 Committee Meeting.

An NIA Budget Adjustment of $2000.00 be made to Line 680 to increase the expenses allowed for Hosting Area Assemblies. Currently the amount in that line is $500.00. The total of the line item 680 will be $2500.00. An expense of $782.28 was incurred by District 51 at the NIA 2005 Winter Assembly that needs to be reimbursed. An expense of $492.15 was incurred by District 61 in hosting the NIA 2006 Spring Assembly which needs to be reimbursed.

Motion carried unanimous


Combined Package of NIA 2006 Line Item Budget Adjustments. Motion from the May 13 Committee Meeting.

Manus explained the reason for last year’s budget reductions: Contributions were down, that is not the case now.

A motion is made by the NIA Area Committee to restore the CPC Materials Budget (Line Item 219) from $400.00 to $600.00; the Correctional Facilities Materials Budget (line Item 239) from $2000.00 to $3300.00; restore the Timely Budget Allowance (Line Item 900) from $1000.00 to $2500.00; restore the Grapevine Committee Materials Budget Line Item of $200.00 to the NIA 2006 Budget.
Motion carried unanimous.

The State Conference will be held August 18-20, 2006 at the Decatur Inn & Conference Center. The phone number for the hotel is 217-422-8800 or 877-352-8800. Rooms are $86.00 per night and the block will be held until August 1st.

Alt DCM Report – Cheryl V.: Our Delegate Larry S. will be giving a report on the 56th General Service Conference tour through Service Manual on July 29th in Elgin from 10am-3pm; also on this day there will be a GSR workshop. Lunch will be $5. There are pink cans on each table for collections for the Area Corrections committee to help with literature for the jails.

Question? Why don’t people want to be involved in service at this level? 

Answer – The District meeting is on Sunday night.

Are we interested in having the District meeting another day and time?
 New Business – 

Bob W. volunteered to set-up next month.  There was no other New Business.  

Motion to close was made at 7:25pm.  Meeting was closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Bob W.

District 10

July 21, 2006
